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Meeting Location: 
Monmouth County Human Services Building, Kozloski Road, Freehold, NJ

Date:


April 15, 2011

Attendance:   
Jim Brown, Jr., Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, Jim Curtin, Connie Greene, Phil Horowitz, Barry Johnson, Diane Litterer, Edward Lyons, Harry Morgan, Alan Oberrman, Jass Pelland, Mike Santillo, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Don Weinbaum, Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff: 
Andrea Connor, Jeanne DeVitto, Elizabeth Conte, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Geralyn Molinari, Dona Sinton
Welcome and Introductions of members.

PAC Business

The meeting was called to order by Evelyn Sullivan, Chair, at 10:10 am.  The March 18, 2011 minutes were approved (Ed Lyons/Linda Voorhees).  Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed the new PAC leadership.  

Discussion

Residential care in the context of healthcare reform:  [handout- “DAS Addiction Continuum of Residential Care, March 2011” NJ map] Raquel outlined the issue and concerns regarding Medicaid coverage for residential treatment due to the “IMD exclusion”.  The Medicaid IMD exclusion does not cover residential services for any unit over 16 beds for clients over 18 and under 65.  Members discussed the original intent of this restriction as well as the concerns that healthcare reform will unlikely cover this service either.   Private insurance market will be purchasing a larger portion of the healthcare costs but they haven’t typically paid for residential treatment either.   Raquel reported that the SAPT Block Grant should be able to cover services not covered by Medicaid.  Raquel encouraged the providers to identify research on the effectiveness of residential services and the need to think outside the box to solve this issue.   Future discussion on the paper, ‘Good and Modern” was suggested.   Tom McClellan’s research was also mentioned.  Cost savings related to residential treatment was also discussed (criminal justice & healthcare costs).   

Raquel shared that SAMHSA held a workgroup that addictions professional and some state representative participated in including NJ & NY regarding this issue.  The discussion focused resoundingly on the importance of using the ASAM patient placement criteria to determine the most appropriate level of service including inpatient treatment.  DAS supports the use of ASAM to determine level of care placement in the substance abuse continuum. The field’s concerns are related to the low reimbursement rate that is currently provided for residential care.  

If Medicaid pays for the full array of services (outpatient, recovery support, and case management) how will we pay for inpatient care? Members raised the concerns that if Medicaid doesn’t pay for inpatient and the Healthcare Exchanges don’t pay for inpatient, perhaps private insurance will not continue to cover inpatient services in the future?  

The Healthcare Exchanges scheduled to come on line by January 2012 and will be the forerunners in setting standards on the benefit package for behavioral health services.  Raquel suggested that the field needs to give input to the development of the exchange plans.  Rutgers’ Center for State Health Policy has been convening stakeholders input at Public Forums on the exchange plans.  Barbara Schlichting was at one of the forums and she stressed the critical need to include substance abuse treatment.  The Exchanges are under the Department of Banking and Insurance. 

Discussions need to continue about how we adapt to the changes that are coming with healthcare reform.  How do we support clinically driven lengths of stay?  If DDD has developed a model for residential care that is not subject to the IMD exclusion, perhaps addictions could make similar adaptations to its models of residential care?  Can facilities be licensed in blocks smaller than 16 beds sin an effort to make services eligible for Medicaid coverage?  Key question:  What defines the 16 bed unit?  What could be definable model that can be covered?  How would we need to adapt the regulations to support this model?  
A full discussion continued on supportive housing/residentially assisted treatment.  Several models were discussed including the Atlantic County model, Paladia (NY), Odyssey, and Trinitas.  

It was noted that consumers want one-stop shopping with treatment.  Discussion continued about need for transportation options and providers shared the need for reimbursement for transportation.  Telepsychiatry and e-counseling services were discussed.  Raquel shared that Florida has developed regulations for telepsychiatry/e-counseling services.

Jim Curtin asked if there was funding available to create a pilot project to test new structures to link levels of services.  Raquel shared that the division is looking for opportunities to expand supportive housing options for clients.  The current treatment program at this facility will be moved and may provide an opportunity for a pilot project. 

SAMHSA SAPT Block Grant

SAMHSA’s recommended changes to the SAPT Block grant include two components.  They are giving States an option to submit combined applications that would include the SAPT and Mental Health Block grants.  They want to learn about how the states are changing to accommodate the changes with Health Care Reform and providing a more coordinated continuum of mental health and addiction services.  The funding and reporting requirements remain separate but the required narrative application can be combined.  SAMHSA is looking for feedback on these suggested changes.  The second change is related to the 20% set aside for prevention.  SAMHSA is proposing that a new State Substance Abuse Prevention (SSAP) grant be created by taking the 20% set aside and the SPF-SIG and Partners for Success funding to create a designated prevention fund.  

Connie Greene asked for a discussion on the role of prevention in the continuum of care within healthcare reform at a future meeting.  Two prevention grant applications were discussed; SBIRT & the SPF- SPE grants will be applied for by DAS.

DAS Announcements

Raquel reported the following:

· Agency utilization rates are being reviewed.  DAS is visiting some agencies to see what is working well and what needs to be improved.

· Fee-for-Service applications have been posted and the deadline for submission is May 16th.
· There will be a Supportive Housing Conference with more details to follow.
· NJPN is hosting a training “Organizational Cultural Competence” on June 1 & 2.  This is a free training through the ATWD project and is for agency directors and clinical supervisors.

· The DAS Provider’s meeting has been moved from May 26th to June 17th at the DDD building.  

· There will be no June PAC meeting and members should attend the provider meeting instead.

· There will be a “Client Centered Treatment Planning” meeting with the CSAP consultant on April 25th from 10 am to 3 pm.  Please RSVP if you are coming.

· CIMS trainings are being held to review the changes that have been made to the system. 

· Agencies will no longer have to enter any data on the Employee Info screen for any position that is not funded in any part by DAS or G&A. 
· A new line item has been added to each budget category titled “Aggregate non DAS funded.” Any line item not funded by DAS or G&A can now be collapsed into this line item. 

· Utility cost previously listed in line items Gas/Electric & Water/Sewage will now be collapsed into one line item titled “Utilities.” 
· Narrative sections will only have to be completed for if funding is provided by DAS or G&A. You will notice that the narrative sections have also been reformatted to eliminate unused line items by requiring agencies to select from drop down menus the applicable line items. 
· The narrative section for conferences/trainings/meetings has been reformatted to breakdown funding by DAS and other sources. 
These new budget data input requirements are designed to reduce the administrative efforts agencies must put forward to complete their budgets. Some agencies have expressed an interest in submitting their budget using the previous data input guidelines as this gave them greater insight into the operations of their organization. Agencies may still submit their budgets using the same data input guidelines as last year. 

DAS will be conducting trainings on the new budget data input guidelines at HRDI in Trenton on the following dates:

	Date
	Morning Session
	Afternoon Session

	May 5
	9:30-12:30
	1:30-4:30

	May 6
	9:30-12:30
	1:30-4:30

	May 10
	9:30-12:30
	1:30-4:30

	May 11
	9:30-12:30
	1:30-4:30

	May 12
	9:30-12:30
	1:30-4:30


Discussion

Possible topics for the July PAC meeting included “Good & Modern” paper or prevention.

Raquel congratulated Evelyn Sullivan for her new position at Daytop.

Alan Oberman shared a concern about information shared at the CSAT Charitable Choice Training regarding agencies needing to provide options other than AA and NA since it had a spiritual/religious element.  Providers agreed strongly that AA and NA are not religious and that clients in early treatment would not participate if it was not mandatory.  Raquel will get clarification on this issue.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am.
Next meeting May 20, 2011


